
 
YSBA has been approved as a continuing legal education provider of  

Minimum Continuing Legal Education credit by the State Bar of California. 

YUBA SUTTER BAR ASSOCIATION 
 

NEWSLETTER 
 
March 2018        Courtney E. Gengler, President 
 

 
This month’s meeting is on Tuesday, March 20, 2018, at 12:00 noon. 

 

The Refuge Restaurant  

1501 Butte House Road, Yuba City, CA 95993 
 
The MCLE presentation will be provided by three candidates in the local elections: Chris Carlos for Sutter 
County District Attorney, Clint Curry for Yuba County District Attorney, and Dennis Hauck, for Sutter 
County Sheriff. The presentation will begin at 12:30 and will qualify for 0.5 hours of MCLE credits. 
 

 Chris Carlos has been a practicing attorney for 18 years. He has served as a Deputy District 
Attorney in Butte County, a Deputy District Attorney in Sutter County, and he has run his own 
private law practice in Yuba City for the past seven years. 

 

 Clint Curry has been a Deputy District Attorney in Sutter County for more than eight years. Prior 
to joining the District Attorney’s office, he served in the United States Army, leaving active duty 
in 2003 as a Captain. 

 

 Dennis Hauck is a Sergeant with the Yuba City Police Department. He has worked in local law 
enforcement for 25 years, with a long family history of leadership in Sutter County. 

 

Please RSVP for the March meeting by Thursday, March 15, 2018  
to Secretary Melissa Poulos, mpoulos@suttercourts.com, (530) 822-3368. 

 
 

REMINDER NOTES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
- Our April meeting will be held on April 17, 2018, at noon at the Refuge Restaurant. We will be 

hearing from more candidates in the local elections. Stay tuned for more information. 
 

- As of March 1, 2018, Sutter County now offers optional e-filing in criminal cases. 
 

- YSBA Scholarship applications have been sent to the ten local high schools and to Yuba College with a 
due date of April 2, 2018. Winners will be announced at the school award ceremonies in May. 

 
- YSBA member dues are $50.00 for the year and are now due. Please send your check, payable to the 

Yuba Sutter Bar Association, to YSBA, P.O. Box 204, Marysville, CA 95901, or bring it to the meeting. 
 

- If you have any announcements that you would like included in the Newsletter, please send an email 
to Secretary Melissa Poulos at mpoulos@suttercourts.com. 
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Yuba Sutter Bar Association 

Meeting Minutes 
February 20, 2018 

The Refuge Restaurant 
 

1. Courtney Gengler, President, began the meeting with welcoming remarks and announcements. 
 
a. The 23rd Annual Italian Dinner for the Yuba-Sutter Legal Center for Seniors is this 

Friday, February 23, 2018 at the Veteran’s Hall. $15.00 per person. 
b. The San Luis Obispo County Family Law Section is sponsoring a two-day minor’s counsel 

training in March. Scheduled speakers include Judge Juhas, Philip Stahl and Commissioner 
Erin Childs. They are promoting state-wide to help address the problem encountered in San 
Luis Obispo County, where there was a need for attorneys qualified to represent minors. 

c. The Estate Planning Professionals group is starting up again. Contact Courtney Gengler, Kelly 
Smith, or John Guth. 

d. YSBA member dues for 2018 will be $50.00. 
e. YSBA is again offering scholarships to seniors from the ten local high schools and to Yuba 

College students who are graduating and transferring to another school. Scholarship 
applications are due on April 2, 2018 and the winners will be announced at the school award 
ceremonies in May. 

f. March meeting will be on March 20, 2018. Speaker TBA 
 

2. The speaker was Jerome Crippen, CPA, Crippen & Associates. Mr. Crippen has been practicing as 
a Certified Public Accountant for 40 years in Northern California. He also specializes in business 
valuation, and has testified in court numerous times concerning these valuations. 

 
Mr. Crippen provided an overview of many of the significant changes in the tax laws that will 
take effect in 2018.  
 

3. Courtney Gengler, President, thanked the speaker and adjourned the meeting. 
 


